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MEMORANDUM
ATTENTION  Senate DATE  November 9, 2015
FROM Jon Driver, Vice-President, Academic and paces 1/1 ;
Provost, and Chair, SCUP 0\/
RE: Name Change — Centre for Governance and Sustainability (SCUP 15-40) -

SCUP reviewed and approved the proposal for the request of a name change from the Centre for
Governance and Sustainability to the Centre for Corporate Governance and Sustainability.

Motion:
That Senate approve the name of the Centre for Governance and Sustainability be changed to the

Centre for Corporate Governance and Sustainability.

c: B. Horner Reich
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S F U OFFICE OF THE VICE-PRESIDENT, RESEARCI

Strand Hall 3195
8888 University Drive, Burnaby, BC
Canada V5A 156

TEL 778.782.4152 sfuavpr@sfu.ca
FAX 778.782.4860 www.sfu.ca/vpresearch

MEMORANDUM

ATTENTION  Senate Committee on University Planning
: (SCUP)

FROM Norbert H. Haunerland

RE:

DATE October 22, 2015

PAGES 1/1

Name Change “Centre for Governance and Sustainability”

Attached is a memorandum from Dr. Blaize Horner Reich, Dean, Beedie School of Business, requesting a
name change for the Centre for Governance and Sustainability to be changed to the Centre for
Corporate Governance and Sustainability the rationale is outlined in the attached email from Dr.
Ingrid Leman Stefanovic, Dean, Faculty of Environment.

I recommend approval. Once approved by SCUP the request should be sent to Senate and the Board of

Governors for information.

Motion:

That SCUP approve the name of the Centre for Goveinance and Sustainability be changed to the

Centre for Corporate Governance and Sust

nabili

Dr. Norbert Haunerland
Associate Vice-President, R esearch

Attachment

C: Dr. Blaize Horner Reich, Dean, Beedie School of Business
Dr. Ingrid Leman Stefanovic, Dean, Faculty of Environment

SIMON FRASER UNIVERSITY ENGAGING THE WORLD



OFFICE OF THE DEAN

BEEDIE SCHOOL OF BUSINESS
SFU SIMON FRASER UNIVERSITY

MEMORANDUM
To:  Joy Johnson, Vice President Research
From: Blaize Horner Reich, Dean W‘@Z\/
Date:  Qctober 21, 2015
RE:  Name Change Request: Centre for Governance and Sustainability
[previous request memo dated August 26, 2015)

| would like to put forward a name change for the Centre for Governance and
Sustainability to the Centre for Corporate Governance and Sustainability.

The rationale for the name change is from the Dean of Environment, Ingrid Stefanovic
and is outlined in the attached email dated October 8, 2015.

We at Beedie agree with Dean Stefanovic's rationale and suggestion for a name change
and now ask you to consider this request.

8HR/gs

cc Judy Zaichkowsky, Associate Dean
Stephanie Bertels, Associate Professor
Wendy Unger, Director, Finance & Administration
Tammy Konopinski, Manager, Budget & Financial Analysis

/_ EFMD
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10/20/2015 SFU Connect

From: Ingrid Stefanovic [mailto:fenvdean@sfu.ca]
Sent: October-08-15 12:03 PM
To: 'Blaize Reich' <breich@sfu.ca>

Cc: gemino@sfu.ca N
Subject: The Centre for Governance and Sustainability

Dear Blaize,

| understand that there is some discussion in your Faculty to rename the CIBC Centre for Governance
and Risk Management to "The Centre for Governance and Sustainability.”

Given the Faculty of Environment’s obvious links - both thematic as well as programmatic - to
sustainability issues, | wonder if you might be willing to encourage your faculty and staff to consider an
amendment that could help to distinguish sustainability programs between our two units a little bit

more clearly.

Needless to say, your colleagues should rest assured that we are completely in favour of the
“sustainability” message being included — even in a prominent way — in the business programs.
However, we want to make sure that students are not confused between the content and emphasis
that would distinguish your Centre from units that are already operating in the Faculty of Environment
that refer to sustainability as well.

Perhaps some thought could be given to a renaming that was something like: “The Centre for
Corporate Governance and Sustainability.”

Please let me know what you think.

Sincerely,
ingrid

Ingrid Leman Stefanovic,

Dean, Faculty of Environment,

Simon Fraser University,

Technology and Science Complex 2, Room 8800
8888 University Drive,

Burnaby, BC. Canada. V5A 1S6.

Telephone: (778) 782-8797

Email: fenvdean@sfu.ca

CONFIDENTIALITY WARNING: The information transmitted is intended only for the
addressee and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any unauthorized
review, distribution or other use of or taking of any action in reliance upon this
information is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the sender and
delete or destroy this message and any copies immediately.

hitps:iiconnect sfu.ca/zimbrattvprintmessage?id=32797 1&tz=America/l.os_Angeles
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MEMORANDUM

ATTENTION  Susan Rhodes, Secretary DATE  August 26, 2015
Senate Committee on University Planning
(sCur)

FROM Norbert . Haunerland PAGES 1/1

RE: Name Change — CIBC Centre for Corporate Govemance and Risk Management

Attached is a memo from Dr. Olga Volkoff, Acting Dean, Beedie School of Business requesting a name
change for the CIBC Centre for Corporate Governance and Risk Management to be changed
to the Centre for Governance and Sustainability. This change is necessary for several reasons:

1. CIBC has indicated it is interested neither in renewing its financial support as its priorities have
changed, nor maintaining its names connection.

2. The focus of the research activities to be undertaken by the Centre going forward has shifted from
an emphasis on corporate governance and risk management to corporate governance and its
relations to sustainability (environment and social obligations).

I recommend approval. Once approved by SCUP the request should be sent to Senate for approval and
the Board of Governors for information.

Motion:
That SCUP approve the name of the CIBC Centre for Corporate Governance and Risk
Management be changed to the Centre for Goverffanice and Sustainability.

I 2 A
Dr. Norbert Haunerland
Associate Vice-President, Research

Attachment

C: Dr. Olga Volkoff, Acting Dean, Beedie School of Business

SIMON FRASER UNIVERSITY ENGAGING THE WORLD



OFFICE OF THE DEAN

BEEDIE SCHOOL OF BUSINESS
SFU SIMON FRASER UNIVERSITY

MEMORANDUM

To: JoyJohnson, VP Research
From: Olga Volkoff, Acting Dean
Date: August 25,2015

RE: CIBC Centre for Corporate Governance and Risk Management - name change

We propose that the CIBC Centre for Corporate Governance and Risk Management be renamed the
Centre for Governance and Sustainability. This change is necessary for several reasons:

1) CIBC has indicated it is interested neither in renewing its financial support as its priorities
have changed, nor maintaining its named connection.

2) The focus of the research activities to be undertaken by the Centre going forward has shifted
from an emphasis on corporate governance and risk management to corporate governance
and its relations to sustainability (environmental and social obligations). This shift is
explained by two key factors:

a. Companies are signaling that the key governance challenges they face relate to
sustainability issues such as environmental and social obligations

b. Neither of the two original funders of the Centre (CIBC and the CICA, which has
recently become part of the CPA Association of Canada) are currently involved
financially, and new potential funders are expressing interest in funding work on the
intersection of governance and sustainability. Note that the CPA Association is
strongly in support of this change.

In line with this name change and shift in focus, the mandate of the Centre has been modified as

follows:

Old mandate:

The Centre's mandate is to provide innovative, interdisciplinary and collaborative research on current
topics and issues in corporate governance and risk management. More specifically, the Centre's
mandate focuses on the nature and effects of good corporate governance as well as the relationship
between corporate governance and strategic, financial, technical, ethical and social risk. The Centre
facilitates and disseminates research through its own research program including the research of its
Director, Executive Director, Fellows and Research Associates. The Centre also has a mandate to
engage relevant stakcholders through seminars, public dialogues, conferences, visiting scholars and
the Centre's website. The Centre has an international in addition to national focus. In executing on
this mandate, the Centre fosters national and international collaboration among various scholars and
practitioners in the area of corporate governance stakeholders including other academic centres
dealing with corporate governance and risk management issues.

Proposed new mandate:

The Centre's mandate is to provide innovative, rigorous, and practically relevant research on
corporate governance and sustainability. More specifically, the Centre's mandate focuses on how
global companies shift their governance structures, their strategies and their operations to address
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cc

environmental, social and ethical obligations. The Centre also has a2 mandate to bridge international
research and practice in the areas of governance and sustainability through the development of
resources and tools for practitioners and by hosting seminars, public dialogues, conferences, and
visiting scholars. The Centre delivers on this mandate by facilitating and disseminating research
developed through its own research program including the research of its Director, Fellows and
Research Associates and by facilitating productive national and international knowledge exchange
among scholars and practitioners addressing corporate governance and sustainability issues.

Finally, as the current Centre Director, Michael Parent, is taking an unpaid leave from SFU as of
September 1, 2015, a new Ceatre Director is being appointed. I am pleased to announce that the
Director will be Stephanie Bertels.

0OV/gs

Blaize Reich, Dean

Wendy Unger, Director, Finance & Administration

Lisa Rein, Manager, Operaticns & Financial Analysis
Tammy Kenopinski, Manager, Budget & Financial Analysis





